April Eighteenth 1921. Major-General J.H. MacBrien, Dept. of Militia & Defense, Ottawa, Ont. My dear MacB.:-Will you please pass this over to personally, but I have not yet heard whether he has returned from his visit to California. What I want him to do for me is to find out whether I must pay income tax on all the pay I received from the Militia Department last year, and if so, how much has the Militia Department reported to the Finance Department as having been paid to me. I hope that everything goes well with you. With all good wishes, I am, Ever yours faithfully,